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July 29, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

COURTHOUSE

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

I am pleased to transmit the King County Emergency Management Accreditation Program Progress Report in response to a proviso in Council Ordinance 18239, Section 8, calling on the King County Office of Emergency Management to present progress reports on its work program to achieve accreditation. This is the first of two progress reports requested under the ordinance.
The accreditation review will be conducted by the independent Emergency Management Accreditation Program (EMAP) – internationally recognized for its success in promoting excellence and accountability in emergency management and homeland security. 

This progress report describes what steps have been taken to date to qualify for accreditation. Of particular interest is a comprehensive program self-assessment that King County Office of Emergency Management is currently conducting. The process is already spurring numerous improvements in emergency planning and response.
The self-assessment and accreditation process is being developed in collaboration with the King County Emergency Management Advisory Committee, which includes public and private sector stakeholders from throughout King County who have been engaged and invaluable advisors to this effort.
I welcome your review of this report and look forward to its benefits toward achieving our Strategic Plan goals of supporting safe, environmentally sustainable communities, while providing financial stewardship and service excellence. 
The estimated staff time to produce this report was approximately 70 staff hours or $4,900 in direct salary costs.
If you have any questions or comments, please contact Walt Hubbard, Director, Office of Emergency Management, at 206-205-4060.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc: 
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:   Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff  

   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)

Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, DES

Carmel Call, Director, Business Resource Center, DES

Susan Slonecker, Interim Director, Human Resources Division, DES
Walt Hubbard, Director, Office of Emergency Management, DES
Sean Kelly, Chair, Emergency Management Advisory Committee
